                            MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 1, 2015 MEETING 
Call to Order:  The November 1st, 2015 regular meeting of the Cub Run Archers was gaveled to order by President Bob Walla at 11:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Officers present were President Bob Walla, Vice President Dave Dobbins, Secretary Bob Di Imperio, Treasurer Jim Kerrigan, Range Captain Chris Rose, Indoor Director Dave Gilbert, Youth and Public Relations Director Jim Smith and Social Director Terri Perry. Also present were VBA Representative Red Bourdage and Field Archery Director Dick Riemer.  18 members were also present.

Presidents Report: Bob Walla reported that the minutes of the October meeting had been posted.  A motion was made and seconded that the minutes be accepted as presented and the motion passed unanimously.  The next meeting will be December 6th, 2015 at 11:00 in the Cub Run Field-house.  President Walla informed the membership that VBA 75th anniversary travel mugs had been purchased from VBA and were available for any donation of at least $5 which was the club cost.  He proposed the purchase of two small recurve bows for use in archery 101 classes.  The motion was seconded and approved.
Membership Concerns:  Someone left the lights to the outdoor practice range on over night and President Walla reminded all that if you turn the lights on it is your responsibility to turn them off when you leave.  Leaving them on when nobody is shooting only increases our club expenses.  It was also noted that we are missing a small red genesis bow.  Please return it if you have it.
Treasurer's Report:  Deposited since last report, $461.  Spent since last report $360.  The current balance in our account is $5,016.56.  Motion to accept the report as read was passed without objection. 
Vice President's Report:  Dave Dobbins mentioned that all members need to pay their Chapter dues prior to December 31st or they run the risk of ending up on the waiting list and you would have to pay the higher 2016 dues.  Dave mentioned that the shoots for 2015 have been completed.  Next year we will again have a Winter Classic (3-D), Pin Shoot, Safari and Buckbuster (3-D).  The dates we requested for these shoots were all obtained at the September scheduling meeting.  Dave bought 7 Rinehart targets, as approved at the last meeting, to bolster our supply of 3-D targets.  We got two feeding does, one spike buck, two Javalina, a howling white wolf and an alert Turkey.
Secretary's Report:  None

Treasurer's Report:  Nothing further.
Range Officers Report:    Chris Rose, who in July was elected to the Chapter Board of Directors, reported that Chapter President Ernie Padgette has formed a grounds and facilities committee to handle the 6 hour workers, prioritize what needs to be done on Chapter property and to oversee that the work gets completed efficiently.  Chris has been appointed to this committee.  The committee is prioritizing work needed to be done on a 1 to 4 rating system with priority 1 being the highest.  Work assigned a priority 1 rating generally is so assigned because the condition that needs to be fixed presents a safety issue for Chapter members.  Chris reported that fixing of our red shed has been given a #1 priority.  Also, placing a net behind the practice butts at 50 and 60 yards has been given a #1 priority to prevent arrows from our practice range reaching the air rifle Connex container.  Fixing the drainage issue on the number 3 target range has been assigned a #2 priority.  Replacement of the CRA clubhouse floor has been given a #3 priority and redesign of the indoor range lighting has been given a 3-4 priority rating.  The VBA inspection which must be completed by March, 2016 will require installation of a drainage conduit between target lanes 19 and 20.  In addition, the clubhouse deck needs to be power washed and refinished.  He also reported that Fairfax County is going to require us to label the buildings on the property for the fire department.
Indoor Archery Report: The indoor archery season has begun.  The schedule is located on the table in the range for qualified range officers to sign-up for range duty.  There will be an indoor range officer orientation meeting immediately following the regular meeting. Everyone wishing to act as a range officer on the indoor range must attend an orientation meeting.  All range officers have to be at least Level 0ne certified archery instructors.
Field Archery Report: Dick Riemer reported the following upcoming range (or clubhouse) use related activities: 
November 22, next archery 101 class (2:30p.m.).  More instructors are needed.
November 30 Suburban Whitetail Management meeting in the clubhouse in the                                                              evening.
December 4, the indoor range will be closed all day for an NRO activity.     

3-D:  No report.

Youth Public Relations Report:  Nothing is scheduled
Social Directors Report:  Terri Perry requested authority to spend $250 for the Christmas party to be held on December 6th after the regular meeting.  It was so moved, seconded and passed unanimously.
VBA Representative Report:  Nothing to report 
Old Business:  88 people signed-up for the FITA shoot to be held November 14th and 15th.  On November 13th, starting at 3:00 p.m. the range will be set-up for the shoot and Dan Roberts would appreciate all the help he can get.  He will also need help with food service which should be coordinated with Marvin Hicks.  Gilbert Ramey has also committed to help.  
New Business:  Dan Roberts proposes to hold a charity shoot to help stop the practice of human trafficking.  The shoot would benefit the Higgins Hope foundation and all proceeds would go to the charity.  A date for this shoot and further details will be forthcoming.  Bob Walla brought up the possibility of putting some of the old and no longer public shoot useable 3-D targets permanently on the range.  Further discussion of this possibility will be forthcoming.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:33.

Respectfully submitted;

David E. Dobbins

Secretary Pro Tem
